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Former employees who qualify for unemployment benefits would not be bound by any agreement not to

compete with, disclose information about or solicit customers of their most recent employer under a bill

introduced in the New Jersey Assembly.

The legislation, A-3970, would “invalidate” non-compete, non-disclosure and non-solicitation covenants,

contracts and agreements with the most recent employer, if the former employee is eligible for unemployment

insurance benefits under New Jersey’s unemployment compensation law. The provision, if made law, would not

be retroactive, and would apply only to agreements made after enactment.

The proposed measure is intended to reduce barriers to employment and competition in a challenging economy,

but raises obvious concerns for companies that utilize these types of covenants to protect legitimate business

interests.

The bill was introduced earlier this month and referred to the Assembly Labor Committee. The Chair, Joseph V.

Egan, is one of the primary sponsors and also serves as Deputy Majority Leader.

We will continue to monitor this controversial legislation and provide updates on what promises to be a lively

debate.

If you have questions about A-3970 or other issue involving protection of proprietary business information,

please contact Thomas A. Muccifori, Chair of Archer’s Trade Secret Protection and Non-Compete Practice

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001XmF7D7CruFpnwJINGDwuzw0RmM5Y71vUd4ilFQ0Bog4LUCdRodrH3R9mjLu2xVDBFQr4gxDwu9T8kHSUf0KCBDRSH-sGioaZQ483HEP9ru0wMXGaxVF-LOs17hLd64t_TNFzpLznB3TibowkerOq2lCm1ScOmHs89FvVeV9yaRApkxkCO0U9BICFD0ci6_w7jcehnj5b_h3kSU-DC8nIHqY6eYDUsHxThIdp-DAU01-GT4T7Rom-yfUH3ZVs_Mzzvtl5LlcX3RS3FJda6vEPSTZ2uKWYtUYjZ_e1ixMFhKha2w9_pRWdajdV6D1VCMZTPuh4gCeVArRqGwAaahFfN1zOUqYtiDuvFRsg2HklBpy19907D-8DMtt_LNE8puTFQd7s689TE84rCKtrNu5HPg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001XmF7D7CruFqYQa6_TwL51xi9HCVGVlYc47GSX2QZxLAiMcYEJ5cT6zpOyI3YLw-gBfA_PZMRtXUFiezryZk2s66_O7wFjuUZGVVloOWi36ndGy5wEtMIg-b0gzTabxjYKJbTYkRwPVKGKb5OWP1y8hSfuTg5fkFn03PvVEBChpZL0NZ9O4GGCQc4lSnP3NTrYKdlrek6rOx2gOIU2fjFp6z1CS_MXPevUC7AH3XQNXx4_xCLHkU_rEkEgvA5z_DJCxrfb96sJNXDseNwdoWIu7S_TcTRB-0vzFDtzPfuCzvJaBsG7w_-j6ZZ_9ma5v7MORj5lRBqMNVDh9nNueqwydSLG9bbiyxlhW7KpnRPudDd3YVXe_3hONxv7vB5Wmtt
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=001XmF7D7CruFqcFEqHvrNgrYpS8JzFZiAJSVGA5QadvufJnqqQuK5Ge9X4pqdW87e-Jw2xbT6t4cumLgVJxIf0EiqVUEW5wSp20gPsim9P4pXYsHv9zmFhT_CPzNrfEt_8MR7-IFBUN2Y0zFiKYwlXpFfFdhTu0UQ5osEW5EXPYg4jSTpsjoAgf859KUgME3vmXtyrnes73vMZN_bduaUhjNd5s14Dx8j3DAAw4eB33Ja1NBi8unRvjuWq8iPsAX1zQxnl-92jdfklAH-SyKjy1WQE8aIkLP4CHbyWDGfozRpMnuck49yygZImbyJhdIZCCy9F807J_xmdut9OIRpXkpSjtIWe8zevm8uGMyNuOBFsEbqPY7I7KHMGvBjmCtJBHkgzWrVYjAUwpWZzqI42Pl7jmrLYrH_Mzl1r67Ct6Z4=
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Group, at (856) 354-3056 or tmuccifori@archerlaw.com, or any member of the Group at one of our offices listed

below.

DISCLAIMER: This client advisory is for general information purposes only. It does not constitute legal or tax advice, and

may not be used and relied upon as a substitute for legal or tax advice regarding a specific issue or problem. Advice should be

obtained from a qualified attorney or tax practitioner licensed to practice in the jurisdiction where that advice is sought.
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